A group of community leaders in Wolfeboro has started to gather weekly to consider
ways that we can support families in the GWRSD with supervised care options for
students in the midst of these unusual times. We are trying to increase the options for
families, recognizing that even in a hybrid model of schooling this fall, students will be
learning from home 3 days a week under the best of circumstances. To start we would
like to pass on details about a few options that have emerged. We will continue to
update the list started below on the Wolfeboro Chamber of Commerce website, and
through various community lists. To share other options with us, please contact Linda
Murray, murray1004@gmail.com.

Wolfeboro Area Children’s Center has some limited spots available for:

+  Before and After School Care for those hybrid students that will be in Group A
(Mondays and Tuesdays) and Group B (Thursdays and Fridays). As always, this
program is for grades K-6. We open at 6:30am and children will be walked to
Carpenter School or take the bus to Crescent Lake School (parents need to
request the bus if their child attends Crescent Lake). In the afternoon, we will
walk the children back from Carpenter (or they will be dropped off if coming
from CL). We are open until 6:00 pm. We will not have care available (currently)
on remote Wednesdays.

+  We also anticipate having a few preschool openings (ages 3-5) in one of our 6
preschool classrooms. Again, our hours are 6:30 am — 6 pm.

. For more information contact: Shannon Huffman (Wolfeboro Area Children’s
Center Enrollment Specialist) 603.569.1027.

Wolfeboro Cooperative Nursery School has a few openings:
« For 3, 4 or 5 year old preschoolers
« For more information contact: www.wolfeboronurseryschool.org,
wolfeboronurseryschool@gmail.com, 603-515-1075

Camp Sentinel at 29 Sentinel Lodge Road in Center Tuftonboro, NH
- Has just finished 8 weeks of successful day camp with 351 campers, 12 staff, 26
volunteers and ZERO covid-19 cases.

- Ready to offer their services for school aged children with working parents who
are in a remote learning schedule. If they get the required minimum of 20
students to attend on any given day, they plan on offering remote learning
definitely on Wednesdays due to the Governor Wentworth School District
schedule of all students in the district are remote on Wednesday, and they will
add more days for the alternating remote days of students if the volume and need
support this.

« Ages 5-13, but they will consider older students if needed. They will offer early
drop off and late pick up, will practice social distancing with tables and areas,
and they will do temperature checks prior to having students come into the
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buildings each day. In addition, they are equipped to take breaks, play games,
do snacks, and lunches are still being determined.

For more information contact:
Brandon Woody (Camp Sentinel Guest Services Director),
603-539-4839, brandon@campsentinel.org



mailto:brandon@campsentinel.org

